

## Office of the Mayor City of Hoover

Frank V. Brocato *Mayor* 

October 21, 2021

Mr. Jack F. Granger, President Granger, Thadgard & Associates, Inc. 1806 Oxmoor Road Birmingham, Alabama 35209

mul. Diocela

Dear Mr. Granger:

The two parcels located at 249 and 250 South Burbank Dr. and containing a total of approximately 9 acres are being auctioned in the not-too-distant future. These properties presently comprise a small hole in our city limits. The City has an interest in annexing these properties and including them in one of our single-family zoning districts. We believe the annexation of these properties will enhance the continuity and clarity of services in the area. The properties would be pre-zoned before an annexation vote by the city council.

If you need further information on this matter, please do not hesitate to contact my office.

Rest

Frank V. Brocato

Mayor